

Sickness, Illness and Infectious 
Diseases Policy

It is my policy to keep children safe when they are in my care, promote good health and take necessary steps to prevent the spread of infection within my childcare setting.
I am willing to care for children with minor coughs and colds but will not be able to care for children who are very unwell, infectious or running a high temperature, as I must consider the welfare of all other children in my care.
All children in my setting who are excluded due to having sickness and/or diarrhoea, will not be allowed to return until they have been free from symptoms for 48 hours. This is to minimise the risk of transmission of an infection to other children, myself or members of my household. You must tell me before arriving at my setting if your child has been ill or taken any medication (including paracetamol) in any 48 hour period before I look after them, giving details of any medical advice received. This information must be shared with me, even if the child no longer shows any symptoms. Depending on the reason for taking this medicine, I may not be able to accept your child until they are well again.
If your child becomes ill while in my care, I will contact you to collect them as soon as you can and make them as comfortable as possible until you arrive. If you cannot collect your child within an hour, please make arrangements for them to be collected by another suitable adult, preferably somebody known to me or on your emergency contacts list, they will be required to know your password for collection if I have not met them before.
If myself or one of my family members has a confirmed infectious disease, I will inform you as soon as I am able. When I am required to close for such reasons, and am unable to offer childcare services, I will not charge you for the period of closure.
Depending on the illness and its symptoms, I may not be able to provide childcare during/following a child's illness. I will, generally, use Health Protection Agency Guides to determine whether an illness warrants a child staying at home and for how long.
If your child is absent due to illness, full fees will still be expected, as I am still open for business. But if I can accommodate them at another time I will do my best to.
If I believe a child in my setting is suffering from a notifiable disease identified in the Public Health (Infectious Diseases) Regulations 1988, I will act on advice given by the Health Protection Agency and inform Ofsted of any action taken.
If I am forced to close due to a public health notice (for example COVID-19), then I cannot legally enforce payment of fees for the service I cannot provide. 
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